

21 December 2011





## The Royal Australian and New Zealand College of **Obstetricians** and **Gynaecologists**

ABN 34 100 268 969

## **Excellence in Women's Health**

College House 254 - 260 Albert Street East Melbourne Vic 3002 Australia

telephone: +61 3 9417 1699 facsimile: +61 3 9419 0672 e-mail: ranzcog@ranzcog.edu.au

Ms Tracy Martin President Australian College of Midwives PO Box 87 DEAKIN WEST NSW 2600

Dear Ms Martin

## Re: Personally Controlled Electronic Health Records

I refer to your correspondence dated 16 December 2011 regarding Personally Controlled Electronic Health Records and those healthcare providers that are permitted under the relevant legislation to create a shared health summary.

The Royal Australian and New Zealand College of Obstetricians and Gynaecologists (RANZCOG) supports the inclusion of midwives as nominated healthcare providers who can create a shared health summary, and supports the Australian College of Midwives (ACM) in its application for amendment to the legislation in this regard.

Kind regards

Dr Rupert Sherwood

President

CC

Ms A Kinnear, CEO, Australian College of Midwives

RecFind Ref: 11/1346